Understanding Bluetongue vaccination

Two key livestock scientists - Dr Chris Oura (Institute for Animal Health) and Dr James Wood (University of Cambridge) have embarked on a new study to investigate the effectiveness and application of Bluetongue vaccination in Britain.

Following the arrival of Bluetongue (BTV-8) in the East of England last September, farmers began vaccinating their livestock with newly developed, protective vaccine in May. The aim of the vaccination programme is to block the spread of disease this year both in the areas affected in 2007 (predominantly in East Anglia) and in other regions of the UK. 
“We are most keen to get the involvement of farmers in Cambridgeshire, Norfolk and Suffolk in this study, they being at the epicentre of last year’s historic outbreak.” says Chris Oura. "To help farmers this year and next year, we need to assess how well vaccination is working and what reasons underlie decisions to vaccinate".

The ORC urges all organic livestock farmers in the region to take part, as vaccination as part of organic livestock systems is often little understood and to some remains controversial.
Other aspects of the study include and attempt to quantify the animal health, welfare and financial benefits associated with vaccination. The results will be essential not only for demonstrating how worthwhile vaccination has been this year, but also to inform possible further vaccine development, formulation and application, and for preparing the most up to date information and advice for farmers for next year.
Dr Wood is Director of the Cambridge Infectious Diseases Consortium, a veterinarian who has specialised in the epidemiology and control of infectious diseases of livestock, horses and wildlife. 
All information sent to him "will be treated in the strictest confidence and will be unattributable.                   Email btv8@vet.cam.ac.uk or phone 01223 764962 
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